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Bill Summary and 
Fiscal Analysis:   
 
SB 171 requires the Department of Public Safety to create a security plan for the Oklahoma State 
Capitol and to update the plan every 3 years. It creates within the Legislative Service Bureau the 
position of Capitol Liaison to the State Capitol Preservation Commission. It eliminates the State 
Capitol Repair Expenditure Oversight Committee. It modifies the membership of the State 
Capitol Preservation Commission. 
 
To fulfill the provisions of SB171, the Legislative Service Bureau would need to hire one full-
time position at an estimated FY’26 cost of $93,500 ($90,000 salary and one-time cost of $3,500 
for computer hardware, software, and accessories). OMES and DPS do not anticipate any impact 
on their agencies.  
 
Fiscal Impact provided by Legislative Service Bureau, Office of Management and Enterprise 
Services, and Department of Public Safety.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


